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NAVY LEAGUE OF CANADA 

Pat Cardinell Memorial Scholarship 

PURPOSE: To support sea cadets to further their education by attending post-secondary 
studies in either law enforcement or maritime studies.   

BACKGROUND: This scholarship is administered by the Navy League of Canada – Vancouver 
Island Division and is donated in memory of Lt(N) Kenneth Patrick (Pat) Cardinell, 
CD a retired Vancouver City Police officer and a serving member of the Cadet 
Instructor Cadre (CIC) at the time of his passing on 17-Dec-2013.  Lt(N) Cardinell 
completed over 32 years of dedicated service to the Canadian Cadet 
organizations. His activities spanned six cadet corps and two cadet summer 
training centres. With extensive experience training cadets on the 300-class YAG 
sea training vessels, he was the first CIC Officer to qualify to be the OiC of the 
Orca class patrol craft trainer. 

CRITERIA:  The scholarship is available to any deserving sea cadet from Vancouver Island 
Division or BC Mainland Division and is awarded on the basis that the cadet will be 
pursuing post-secondary studies in either law enforcement or maritime studies. 

RESTRICTIONS: Applicant must be a sea cadet with minimum of 3 years’ service and is in their last 
year of cadets or has aged out in the last year and are pursuing post-secondary 
studies in either law enforcement or maritime studies. 

AMOUNT: $500 

BENEFACTOR: Friends and colleagues of the late Lt(N) Pat Cardinell, CD. 

APPLICATION: The applicant shall provide: 

1. A letter requesting the funds with an explanation of career path chosen; 
2. A letter of recommendation from their Corps Commanding Officer with details 

of the cadets history; and  
3. A letter from either a teacher or principal from the school that the cadet will 

graduate from. 

The awards deadline will be 01 May each year and the successful applicant will be 
selected by the Pat Cardinell Scholarship Awards Committee by 15 May every year 
with the scholarship being presented at the ACR of the cadet’s home corps by a 
Navy League member. 

Applications to be submitted by email to: VID.PRES@vidcadets.ca or by post: 

President, 
Navy League of Canada - Vancouver Island Division 
PO Box 28143, Canwest RPO,  
Victoria BC V9B 6K8 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT: The successful applicant shall send a letter of gratitude to the President, Navy 
League of Canada – Vancouver Island Division.  

REPLENISHMENT: Periodically by donation as required. 

ADDITIONAL NOTES: The annual winner of the Pat Cardinell Memorial Scholarship will be selected by 
an awards committee comprised of the President, Vancouver Island Division; Vice-
President Sea Cadets, Vancouver Island Division; a representative of BC Mainland 
Division and Mr Tom Briggs, representing the donors. 


